May 3, 1989

Rev. Peter Lechner, s.p.
Director, Villa Louis Martin
Servants of the Paraclete
Jemez Springs, New Mexico 37025

Dear Father Lechner:

Thank you for your letter of April 15 with the enclosed report on the progress of Father Gordon MacRae. I am most grateful to you for the efforts you are making with Father MacRae, and I am happy to see that he is apparently progressing well.

I will, as you request, destroy the various psychological reports you included.

Assuring you of my prayerful best wishes, I am

Cordially in Christ,

Bishop of Manchester

3mb/63 (1 9120/02 (1